
Monthly Board of Directors’ Meeting —July12th—6:30-8:30 pm—TR Community Center 

President’s Message 
Brett Lopez, President, TRNA 

It’s HOT!  And dry.  With the Fourth of July just around 
the corner, water restrictions looking like they are going to 
be a reality, I encourage you to be careful with your pend-
ing celebration of this great country.   

The TRNA Flea Market was a great success.  David did a 
wonderful job and we greatly appreciate all that came as 
vendors as well as those buyers who attended.  Last but 
not least your local grocery stores, Raley’s and Smith’s for 
their generous donations and continued support of TRNA. 

I’m sad to say that your board member Bill Jack Rodgers 
has resigned.  He has been asked by Los Alamos National 
Labs to reconstruct his photographic catalog of things that 
happened at Los Alamos during the early years.  Bill did 
good works in land use and provided us with a photo-
graphic record of our 25th. Anniversary Celebration held 
last year.  Via con dios mi amigo. 

Lately, as I settle in as president I’ve gotten many inquiries 
from members and nonmembers alike on a myriad of is-
sues surrounding Taylor Ranch.  I welcome those but a lot 
of what I get can be handled much more quickly by using 
311.  I’ve got to tell you these guys are good, use them and 
things happen.  When you call or email me that’s who I 
call. Till next time, Brett Lopez 
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Neighborhood Beautification 
Don MacCornack, Director, Beautification 

On June 3 Las Terrazas Neighborhood Association, 
LTNA, held a planting party. LTNA received a Street-
scape Grant from the City of Albuquerque to landscape 
the SE corner of Paseo del Norte and Golfcourse 
Rd.  To receive the grant, Lisa Hickman, Beautification 
Chairperson, had to attend a mandatory xeriscaping class 
sponsored by the City and submit a proposal for the 
plants that would be used.  As a nonprofit organization, 
LTNA was able to purchase plants wholesale at Plant 
World.  Water for the new landscaping is being provided 
by a neighbor who lives adjacent to the corner.   LTNA 
board members Don Atwood, Lisa Hickman, Eileen & 
Bill Whitaker, Bill Watson, and Eric Lookhoff came out 
to help clear weeds, and plant the xeric plants.  Eight 
volunteers from Hoffmantown West Church also helped 
and received $100 for their Building Fund in ex-
change.      

On June 17 TRNA held its monthly Mariposa Basin 
Park cleanup. These awesome individuals were willing to 
give up some of their precious free time to improve our 
park. The June heroes are Lily Andrews, Dwane Lane, 
Abram Lane, Bryant Moore and Lynn MacCornack. 

Our next park cleanup is scheduled for July 15 at 8:30 
am at the Mariposa Basin Park entrance. Trash bags and 
gloves will be provided. This park is used by many in our 
community, so we need to keep it beautiful. Please come 
out and make some new friends. 

One final note, the Taylor Ranch Drive medians are 
available for adoption.  If any group is interested in 
adopting the area please contact Michelle Herrera with 
the City at 857-8657.  

  

H a ve a sa fe a n d r el a x i n g su m m er ! 
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TRNA Flea Market  

David Freeman, Director, TRNA 

The TRNA Flea Market on 6-10/ 06 was a great success!  A 
good time was had by all. We ate snow cones and hot dogs 
and Nachos to our hearts delight.  Thank you to everyone 
who participated. We raised over $300.00 toward funding 
our student scholarship fund. 

We want to acknowledge and give special thanks to Cross-
of-Hope Church for allowing us to use their facilities and 
to Paul Otero, Manger of Raley’s for donating the food and 
supplies for the food booth.  Without the support of these 
two organizations we would not have been as successful as 
we were. 

And last but certainly no least, because we could not have 
done it without them, our Board Members and their fami-
lies, Ceil and Fred van Berkel, Don MacComack, Don 
Newton, Brett Lopez and his daughter Sydney. 

If you missed this flea market or just have more to sell we 
are planning another one in the fall.  So clean out those ga-
rages and attics this summer and come join the fun. 

WELCOME TO OUR NEW BUSINESS MEMBER, THERESA HICKS, REALTOR! 

West Side Coalition Meeting Report  
Walt Sala,  Director, TRNA 

At the June 7th meeting, Dr Joe Valles, President, WSC 
of Neighborhood Associations, on behalf of the WSC 
thanked all the candidates for stepping up to plate in the 
primary by addressing the needs of the West Side in their 
campaign literature or by pledging to be involved with 
West Side issues during the campaign, and for their com-
mitment to following through with their pledges.  

All three West Side Councilors attended. Highlights of 
their comments: 

Isaac Benton; Considering a ban on cell use, with the 
exception the no-hands use. 

Ken Sanchez; Considering more "affordable housing on 
the southwest side". Many comments were made, giving 
the impression that not too many of the attendees were 
in favor of such housing. Some of the comments were: 
“Are we talking about affordable housing or, as in the 
past, just ‘cheap and poor housing’”; ”The people mov-
ing into these houses will have no real interest in caring  

WSC continued on p. 3  
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WSC continued from p. 2 

for the houses and they will become dumps”; and “This 
means more kids involved with gangs.” 

Michael Cadigan; Spoke about the Volcano Cliffs sub-
division and his personal interest in seeing that it would 
be a area were all amenities were included, schools, public 
areas, stores, offices, etc. He also indicated that a bus line 
would be established running from Unser to Tramway on 
Montaño. The Corps of Engineers gave their blessing to 
filling-in the arroyo near Golf Course and Paseo, with 
water passage through pipes, so that Paseo can now be 
finished with four lanes and no bridge. The intersection 
of Fourth and Montaño will be worked on and finished 
quickly, then work will start at the intersection of 2nd 
Street and Montaño to alleviate traffic conditions at those 
corners. 

APD: Captain Candelaria, West Side Police Commander, 
told about catching the gang of kids and adults responsi-
ble for a vandalism spree on the west side. He also told us 
that he would be gone for three months for training in 
DC, but Lt. Tim Delgado will be acting Commander dur-
ing that time and is a good and experienced leader. 

311: Michael Padilla, general manager of the Citizen Con-
tact Center, indicated that 311, the non-emergency num-
ber, was doing very well, taking a load off 911 and making 
it more effective.  311 is staffed 24/ 7 and is the number 
you call for any kind of information you may need; loca-
tions, hours, fees, report abandoned cars, potholes, graf-
fiti, weeds, unsafe government drivers, community events, 
classes, recreation programs, referrals to correct city dept. 
or service, etc.  No more guessing what or who to call.  

Just a reminder of phone numbers: 
Police/Fire emergency: 911  
General City/County Information: 311  
Police non-emergency: 242-cops(2677)  
Out of area non-emergency: 505-768-2000  

Developers’ Voluntary Contribution to APD:  
Katherine Martinez, Homebuilders Assc., briefly acknowl-
edged that the there will be a $2000 donation per house 
built given to help pay for schools . 

West Side Lovelace Hospital: Missy Collier, Provider 
Relations, indicated that the changes for the hospital were 
coming along very well, with more and more attending 
doctors, space, etc. making it a full service hospital on the 
west side. 

Land Use Update   

Rene' Horvath, Land Use Director 

Here is a summary of some of the latest developments 
affecting the Taylor Ranch area.  It has been keeping us 
very busy.  We encourage all area residents to participate 
in these meetings. If you have any questions or want to 
get more involved in any one of these issues, give me a 
call or e-mail me.  My number is at the end of the report. 

North Andalucia at La Luz:  The La Luz Neighbor-
hood Association appeal for the site development plan 
for a building permit for the condos/ apartments was 
dismissed and an agreement was made between Silver 
Leaf Ventures Development Company and La Luz.  Sil-
ver Leaf agreed to revise the roadway plans to include a 
landscaped roundabout at the intersection of Learning 
road and the La Luz connector road.   Silver Leaf Ven-
tures also agreed to install an automated gate for the en-
trance of La Luz.   

Still to be worked out is the Open Space issue between 
the City of Albuquerque and Silver leaf .  If the City finds 
that no additional detached open space is required then 
Silver Leaf Ventures agrees to provide $100,000 for rec-
reational improvements in the Andaluccia area.  The 
funds can be spent on a pedestrian bridge across the 
Corrales Riverside Drain, and, or landscape improve-
ments at the Andaluccia Park.  If the detached open 
space is required and the amount owed is less than 
$100,000 then Silver Leaf will provide the difference. 

 T- Mobile cell phone tower:  T Mobile requested to 
install a new 65 ft. high Wireless Communication Tower 
at 6324 Montano Blvd. The tower is within 50 ft. of 
some of the residents living on Cuesta.  Residents are 
concerned about the proximity of the cell tower to their 
homes.  The TRNA Board has sent a letter to the case 
planner objecting to the location of the proposed cell 
tower, stating this would lower the homeowner's prop-
erty values.  The Board did suggest that it would support 
converting one of the existing towers nearby to include 
T-Mobile as a multi-service tower, provided it follows 
any height restrictions there may be for the area, and to 
use a non-reflective paint such as a sandy brown color. 

The Coors Corridor Plan Update: An Open House 
meeting was held May 24th, at the T.R. Community Cen-
ter.  The focus of the plan is to improve regulations 
along the corridor, protect view sheds, create urban de-
sign guidelines, and make the corridor more pedestrian 
friendly. Approximately 10 residents were at the meeting.  
The new proposal suggested protecting views along cer-
tain corridors on Coors Blvd. The audience felt this did  

Land Use continued on p. 4 
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not do enough to protect the views. They felt that the new 
plan undermined the original intent of the 1984 Coors 
Corridor Plan, which was to provide views of the moun-
tains and the tops of the bosque trees along the length of 
Coors particularly from Western Trails to the Calabacillas 
Arroyo.  According to Jon Messier, from City Planning, 
comments taken from the open house meeting will be in-
corporated for the next version of the draft and will be put 
on the City Planning Department web site. He encourages 
more comments and hopes to have another meeting for 
the public to review the updated draft.   It will then be pre-
sented to the EPC in August or September.   

Bosque Plaza Shopping Center:  (S.E. corner of Coors 
and La Orilla) During the past year changes were made to 
this project to improve the original design: eliminating 
some drive-thru restaurants, including a more pedestrian 
friendly shopping area, and improving the architecture and 
signage. The EPC hearing is July 20.   The project was 
going to be heard June 15, but was deferred for 30 days to 
allow the property owner to work out the connection of 
Winterhaven to Bosque Plaza Lane. Many residents living 
along Winterhaven are opposed to tconverting Winter-
haven to a through street.  They are concerned about the 
amount of traffic this connection would create.   The Tay-
lor Ranch Neighborhood Association submitted a request 
to the Office of Neighborhood Coordination for a facili-
tated meeting to address the proposed extension of Win-
terhaven. The date has not been set.  I will keep you 
posted.  

Panda Express: Deferred for 60 days. EPC hearing is 
scheduled for August 17.  Owners will resubmit their site 
plan for building permit after the approval of the Bosque 
Plaza Site Plan.  

Volcano Heights:  On June 5 and June 15, a joint ses-
sion of the EPC and the City Council was held to review 
the Volcano Heights Plan.  This plan covers over 3500 
acres on top of the mesa, between Montano and Paradise 
Hills Blvd.  The plan incorporates the "Town Center” con-
cept, which is a mixed- use urban design, allowing for 
higher density, and encourages pedestrian and mass transit 
use.  The plan proposes the creation of 12,000 residential 
units and 20,000 jobs.  Public comments included issues 
such as transportation and how it affects surrounding 
communities, preservation of open space and protection 
of the Monument, schools, sacred sites, and private prop-
erty rights. The plan is complex and covers a lot of terri-
tory.  It was deferred for further review until August.   

Supermarket at Coors and La Orilla: TRNA received 
plans from Tierra West to build a 40,000 sq. ft. supermar-

ket at the Southwest corner of Coors and La Orilla.  The 
plan also includes 26 houses on the western edge of the 
property.  The supermarket, commercial buildings, and a 
drive thru bank, would be constructed on the remaining 
half of the property.  A newspaper reporter wrote an arti-
cle inquiring whether this was to be a Wal- Mart super 
market. In the article, Ron Bohannan from Tierra West 
said it is only a supermarket at this point, with no tenants 
as of yet.  This site is in the county.  Taylor Ranch 
Neighborhood Association sent a letter to address its con-
cern over too many supermarkets in the area; one being 
Raley's and another planned grocery store south of 
Montano at the Andalucia development.   The Board 
would like to see the property annexed into the city.  The 
Association is willing to work with Tierra West on a devel-
opment more suitable for the neighborhood.  

Albuquerque West:  located on the south side of Paseo 
Del Norte between Eagle Ranch road and Coors, Albu-
querque West was approved May 18, 2006 by the EPC.  It 
is zoned SU-1 for PDA to include C-3 uses. It is a mixed- 
use development , meaning that it will have offices or retail 
on the bottom and residential housing units, or lofts on 
top.    

Due to a recent elimination of residential uses as a condi-
tional use in a C-3 zone, a zone change, to residential zon-
ing, will have to occur in order to build the residential 
units on the top floors.  A facilitated meeting is planned 
for this project July 6, 6:30 at the Cross of Hope Lu-
theran Church. 

Auto Body Repair Shop: There was a facilitated meet-
ing  June 26 at the Taylor Ranch Community Center at 
6:30. The owner of the "Garage" an auto repair shop, lo-
cated on the east side of Unser Blvd. at Western Trails is 
seeking a zone change to include an auto body repair shop 
next to his existing shop. The EPC hearing is July 20, 
2006.  Since the newsletter will most likely not reach peo-
ple in time for the meeting, anyone can give me a call to 
find out what took place.   898-2114 or land@trna.org 

WELCOME NEW MEMBER:  HIGH DESERT FLOORING  

10200 Golf Course Rd NW 
Albuquerque , NM 87114 
highdesertflooring@msn.com  

Tel: 505-898-0507 
Fax: 505-898-9760 

High Desert Flooring 
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Relay for Life in Taylor Ranch is com-

ing soon to a track near you! 
The American Cancer Society  (ACS) is organizing a 

Relay For Life event this fall in Tay-
lor Ranch.  Kevin Ledwith is  the 
ACS representative assigned to this 
event and he’s currently looking for 
people who would be interested in 
helping out. 

Relay For Life is a community gathering where every-
one can participate in the fight against cancer. Teams 
of people camp out at a local high school, park, or fair-
ground and take turns walking or running around a 
track or path.  Each team is asked to have a representa-
tive on the track at all times during the event – because 
cancer never sleeps.  Relays are an overnight event, up 
to 24 hours in length. 

Relay For Life brings together millions of people to 
raise money to help prevent cancer, save lives, and di-
minish suffering from the disease.  While you’re raising 
much needed funds, you’ll also be raising awareness of 
cancer prevention, early detection, treatment, and pa-
tient support.  Relay brings people together from all 
walks of life with the common goal of eliminating can-
cer. 

If you are interested in being on the planning commit-
tee, forming a team, becoming a sponsor, volunteering, 
or just receiving more information, contact  

Kevin Ledwith  at 505-559-9424 or 
kevin.ledwith@cancer.org.   


